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PRESIDENTôS MESSAGE 

Greetings 

 

Its that time of the year again when we bid farewell to 

2018 and welcome the new year 2019. To many of us 

professionals it will be the time to reflect or appraise 

our achievements the year passed and charting a new 

strategy for another long and winding road ahead. As 

previously mentioned, we have requested member-

institutions to continue sharing their activities as well as 

views with BIM as part of increasing internal 

engagement. We would like to see BIM Bulletin being 

fully utilised as a portal for knowledge sharing.  

 To kick off, FRIM as a member-institution had successfully organised a Tree 

Planting Program at their Stesen Penyelidikan FRIM (SPF) in Bidor, Perak 

on 26th January 2019. It was attended by 15 participants including members 

of BIM Board of Directors and Management. I trust that those who managed 

to join the program had enjoyed the day out enormously. 

 

Our next program will be a Workshop on HR-Leadership Skills 

Enhancement for Professional in early March 2019. Itôs a two days sessions 

which will be useful for budding professionals to face the challenges in 

taking up leadership role. I would strongly urge member-institutions to give 

your full support in encouraging your own members to grab this opportunity. 

  

Last but not least, I am pleased to inform that we are making good progress 

to utilise our asset as part of our sustainability program. I would like to also 

take this opportunity to wish everyone Gong Xi Fat Cai and have a safe and 

joyful celebrations with your loved ones. 

 

 

MR JOHN C.P. 

CHANG 

PRESIDENT 

JANUARY 2019 



 

 

BIMôs EVENT 

Tree Planting Program - Bidor 

The Tree Planting Event, organised by Balai Ikhtisas Malaysia in collaboration with Forest 

Research Institute of Malaysia (FRIM) at Stesen Penyelidikan FRIM Bidor (SPF Bidor), 

Perak was successfully held on 26 January 2019. It was set up on an 113 hectre ex-

mining land to showcase how it can be rehabilated into a thriving green forest with good 

ecosystem. 



 

 

BIMôs EVENT 

Tree Planting Program - Bidor 

It was a good  project on rehabilitation of tin tailing at the Stesen Penyelidikan FRIM 

Bidor with lessons on planting and botany lessons. 50 sapplings of tree was successfully 

planted on the event and FRIM are planning to plant 1000 trees on the next event in 

September 2019.  


